EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, May 11, 2009
Board Members Present:  Annette Duvall, Craig Olson, Gill James, Bob Dowding, Pat McCarthy, Joe Thompson, Brent Kawaguchi, Michael Bailey, John Wiley, Megan Marson, Peter Bentley

Board Members Absent:  Luke Syverson, Dan Jurdy, Kim Eng, Chris Bigelow,  Ryan Burke.
Tom & Marilyn Doyle – District Directors


1. Introduction of Guests:  

2. Approval of Monday, April 13, 2009 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 65,065.19
Savings:
$ 25,945.64
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #15216  through #15234 for a total of $ 5,443.11
  M/S/P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Craig Olson, Chris Bigelow
A. April 22, 23.  Working with WOA to try to come up with a statewide agreement on fees.  
B. Spent time talking about financial cuts throughout the state.  Many leagues are handling this in very different ways.  Healthy conversation
C. Wells Fargo will not renew their sponsorship for next year - $60K
D. Soccer – will hold two classifications at a site instead of three.  Will add Sparks Stadium for the 1A/2A.  Will not go to the Sat/Sat playoff format for next year.  Will stay with the Tue/Sat schedule.
E. Ed Ploof was elected as Vice President.  Joe Feist will be president for next year.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Luke Syverson
A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  Gill talked about the Kingco Sportsmanship Task Force which met two weeks ago and meets again this week at Garfield.  They are looking at “what is working in the schools” so that they can begin to compile lists of ideas.  How to hold each other accountable and consistency issues will be the difficult part of their task.  The board discussed the issue and raised concerns about our community involvement – especially parents – and talked about how we need to address them as well.  One suggestion was to take away home basketball games from schools that are out of control. We need to involve officials in the discussions and get input from them about perceptions about our programs.  We might need to require an administrator at basketball contests or the game would not be played and a forfeiture applied.  Other examples were discussed.  We hope that the other leagues in the district will be brought into the discussion down the road.
B. League Reports.
a. Kingco – See discussion above.  Still working through the multi-classification situation.
b. Metro – Discussions about multi-league classifications don’t go too far as Metro is happy with their present situation.
c. Emerald City – Discussion is taking place here about a multi classification set up as well.  Especially with a functioning 2B league, there may be no need at the moment.
d. SeaTac – We have lots of change in the AD positions in the league.  Two are not finishing the year.  The change adds some difficulty to the league.
e. Middle School – Most concerns are about whether there will be middle school sports at all next year.  
C. 2009-2010 Executive Board Meeting Schedule. M/S/P as presented.
D. Selection of 2009-2010 Basketball Sites.  A motion was made to hold the first round and the second round loser out round at home sites of the higher seeded team.  The Metro League opposed the motion as they prefer to play all games (if possible) at neutral sites.  M/S/P.
E. Discussion of 2009-2010 Sea-King Budget.  Marilyn reviewed the budget proposal for next year.  It appears we will be able to run an effective, balanced budget as a result of the higher service fees and greater basketball revenues.  Marilyn recommends that we maintain $40K in the budget even though we lowered the required amount to $35K.  We also discussed the use of the passes for next year.  M/S/P to increase the Eligibility Chair compensation based on workload as compared to the previous year.  If cases heard goes up, then we would increase pay at the end of the budget cycle next year to be capped at 20% to be approved by the board at the end of the budget cycle.  
F. Review Sea-King District Documents.  Set up a committee:  Tom & Pat & Jurdy & Luke will meet an hour early for our next board meeting in June.
G. Coaches School.  Gill would like us to discuss whether we ought to be doing this as a district event.  Gill will follow up with Jim Meyerhoff about offering the NFHS course as an option and offering it three times per year.  Joe suggested that he knows someone who might be able to offer First Aid/CPR as an afternoon session for those who need it.
H. Spring Rep. Assembly Review.  The board reviewed the amendments that passed this year.  
I. Delegates to 2009-2010 Spring Rep Assembly.  Will vote on this next meeting.
J. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Status.  No report at this time.
K. Appointments to WIAA Committees.  None.
L. Nominations for WIAA Hall of Fame.  Schools are asked to make nominations for this prestigious honor.  We are especially looking for athletes who have graduated from your program who you might like to nominate.
M. Election of 2009-2010 Executive Board President and President-Elect.  Mike Bailey is next year’s president.  Pat McCarthy was nominated as VP. 

7. Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence. None.
B. Web Site: www.wiaa.com/dist2


8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, June 8,  2009-3:30PM Bellevue ESC
A. Approval of 2009-2010 Sea-King Budget

B. Mileage Reimbursement for 2008-2009 Executive Board Meetings

C. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report

9. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:34 PM.

